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 Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy New Year! This newsletter will bring you up to date with school news and contains important information. Please read it carefully and keep for future reference.
Fundraising
The Christmas Show was well attended and raised a total of £542 from ticket sales. A further £272 was raised by craft sale. After costs and a donation of £150 to St Andrew’s Hospice, this leaves a good amount for our school fund. This helps to subsidise the cost of school trips as transport costs for school activities is extremely high. Thank you for your generosity and support. The parent council have also boosted their fund through the raffle.
Infant Registration
There are posters on display with all the details, but if you know anyone with a child due to start school in August, please remind them to register their child at Plains Primary next week (beginning 16th January).
Gym shoes
Before the holidays, a number of children were wearing unsafe or ill-fitting gym shoes. We sent all shoes home and asked parents to check and replace or return as necessary. Thanks to those who have done this. If you have forgotten or not yet been able to replace them, please do so as soon as possible. Your help with this is greatly appreciated.
Uniform
As we start the New Year, our pupils are looking very smart. Your continued support with this is also appreciated. Parents and carers should note that our uniform is black trousers, skirt or pinafore and a black jumper or cardigan. White, black or yellow polo shirts or white school shirts with a tie should also be worn. Please observe this if buying any new items of uniform. Scotcrest sell a range of items with the school crest on them.
Text Messaging

Please do not reply to text messages. If you wish to speak to the school regarding a text, please phone or email. 
P2/3/4 Badminton Club
A coach will come and run an after school badminton club for P2/3/4 pupils on six consecutive Thursdays from 19th January. Participants should have PE kit and suitable footwear for the gym hall (clean trainers of gym shoes, non-black soles). Parents are also asked to remember when your child is at a club and make the necessary arrangements for the later home time of 4pm. Pupils who expressed an interest in this club have been issued with a separate letter. The first 20 returned will secure a place.
Trips
The following trips have been arranged for the coming weeks:

Loch Awe-Visit to the Riverside Museum in Glasgow for Wednesday 18th January. Cost to pupils £2. 

Loch Tay-Visit to Motherwell Heritage Centre for Roman workshop on Friday 20th January (am only). Cost to pupils £2.

Loch Lomond-Visit to Wallace Monument and Stirling Castle on Thursday 9th February. Cost to pupils £6.

Please send the money for all trips as soon as possible.

All of these trips are related to class work. We are currently looking into booking a trip for Loch Morar in the very near future and will keep you updated.
Dental Inspections

Consents will be issued to P1 and P7 for dental checks. The dental team will carry these out in school on Tuesday 17th January.

Recent figures show that dental decay in children in this area is on the increase again. With this in mind, parents are reminded that whilst pupils do sometimes brush their teeth in school, this is an extra. All children still need to brush morning and night at home and reduce the amount of sugary snacks and drinks consumed.
Scottish Evening
We will be holding a Scottish evening for families on Wednesday 25th January between 6.30 and 8.30pm. Pupils are asked to bring family members along for an evening of Scottish entertainment. Classes will recite poems, sing songs and demonstrate Scottish dances. Art work will also be on display. Refreshments will also be available. There is no charge for this evening. This event has been most enjoyable in the past.

Parent Council Meeting

The next parent council meeting will be on Wednesday 1st February.

Netball 

We have qualified for the round 2 of the Airdrie netball tournament. This will be held on Thursday 2nd February at Airdrie Academy. Selected players will receive a text nearer the time. 
Parent Council Fundraiser
A let is booked for this for Wednesday 8th February though plans have not yet been made. More news will follow.
Kilbowie Information Evening
All P7 pupils in North Lanarkshire have the opportunity to attend a residential trip at Kilbowie Outdoor Centre in Oban. Our current P7s will be visiting 27th-30th March and our current P6s will be visiting 4th-8th September, by which time they will be in P7. 

An information meeting will take place on Thursday 9th February at 6.30pm. This information evening is for all parents of pupils currently in P6 and P7. There will not be another one in August.
February holiday
Monday 13th, Tuesday 14th Feb- HOLIDAY

Wednesday 15th Feb- INSERVICE DAY- School closed

Updates on school information
Please remember to check the school blog for the most up to date school information and for copies of all newsletters.

Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews

Head Teacher

[image: image2.wmf]